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Communication No. 2682 
 

Decisions of the Council 
 
 
The ISU Council met online on January 16, 2025. The following were among the decisions taken by 
the Council during the meeting.  
 
 
1. New Full ISU Member – Ice Skate Egypt 
The ISU Council granted full ISU Membership for the Figure Skating Branch for Ice Skate Egypt, with 
effect from January 20, 2025. 
 
 
2. Modernization ISU Constitution  
The Council reviewed and discussed a draft of the modernized ISU Constitution, and the valuable 
input given by the Member Consultation Group. The Constitution Drafting Committee will continue its 
work on the Constitution, which will be discussed again by the Council at an online meeting on 
February 14, 2025. Subsequently, the draft Constitution will be distributed to all ISU Members in mid 
to late February, before the ISU Member Conferences during March. 
 
March 13, 2025 ISU Member Conference during the ISU World Short Track Speed Skating 

Championships – Beijing, CHN 
 
March 13, 2025 ISU Member Conference during the ISU World Speed Skating Single Distances 

Championships – Hamar, NOR 
 
March 25, 2025 ISU Member Conference during the ISU World Figure Skating Championships 

– Boston, USA 
 
All ISU Members are encouraged to attend one ISU Member Conference. ISU Members should attend 
the Conference in the most convenient location for them – they are not restricted by the 
Branch/Discipline of the Event. Please make your registration here. 
 
 
3. Next Council meeting 
The Council will meet again as follows: 
- online on February 14, 2025 
- on March 31-April 1, 2025 in Boston, USA on the occasion of the ISU World Figure Skating 
Championships 2025.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 21, 2025 
 
Jae Youl Kim, President 
  
Colin Smith, Director General 
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